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What is plastic, pink, sits on the bar at the club, seldom gets noticed and hardly ever gets used?  Some of you 

know the answer and some others may not.  Why of course it is the 4 pig banks.  Do you know what the pigs 

are used for?  Why of course, all money deposited in the pigs directly benefits the Elks Youth Camp located 

on Pelican Lake.  PLEASE consider making regular deposits in the pigs.  Our financial support is necessary 

to continue the operation of the camp.  

I have another question for you.  Do you know what your penny a day contribution, included with your 

membership renewal, is used for?  Once again I am sure some know what the answer is and I hope not, but 

some others may not.  All money donated to penny a day goes directly to the Youth Camp Memorial 

Fund.  This fund is the main source of operating money for day to day operations of the camp.  PLEASE 

consider contributing and if you do, PLEASE consider increasing your donation.  

We are entering a busy time in our Lodge activities.  Last Saturday Cheryl and I were privileged to represent our lodge at the      

banquet representing Eagle scouts in our area.  We will be initiating 5 new members in the next month.  On April 29, we conducted 

another very successful Fishing Fling.  THANK YOU to all the committee members for all their hard work in conducting still     

another highly successful event.  May 3rd and 4th the Elks are a major sponsor of the Good Samaritan Bowl.  May 4, 5, and 6 our 

lodge is involved with feeding participants in the veterans turkey hunt at Camp Ripley.  Thursday, May 8 is our scholarship        

banquet.  As you may know by now, our lodge has a young woman who has won at least $20,000.00 from the Elks National      

Foundation Congratulations to Gabby.  Camp opening is scheduled for May 8, 9, and 10.  Last but not least on Saturday, May 16, at 

Southdale soccer field, we will be conducting our annual soccer shoot.  Lisa Roberts is the chairperson of this event.  WE NEED AT 

LEAST 15 MEMBERS AND/OR SPOUSES OR SIGNIFICANT OTHERS to run this activity.  Sign up sheets are on the bar at the 

club.  PLEASE donate your Saturday morning to this event.  You will be rewarded by large smiles on the young boys and girls who 

participate.  

I hope you are having a great spring.  THANK YOU to all who have donated time and talents to run all the events we have done and 

will be doing. 

Every Wednesday  

All Day  

50 cents off every drink  

Elks Youth Camp Raffle  

This is the 5th year that the Elks Youth Camp will 

be holding a raffle to raise much needed money to 

assist with updates and expenses at the Elks Youth 

Camp. The tickets are here and are on sale. We 

have been very fortunate each year to have a few 

winners from the Brainerd Elks Lodge and feel 

very good about having more this year. As you 

know, we have sold out of our allotted number of 

tickets each year so plan on purchasing early! If 

you have any questions, contact Dick Lyscio (218) 

851-1753 to purchase or reserve your tickets. 

Good luck and hope you are a winner this year. 



   

MEMBERSHIP REPORT  

as of April 20, 2015  

  

Beginning membership on April 1, 2015  

Brainerd Lodge #615 ð 253 members  

  

Initiated: James Monson proposed by James Runberg  

Affiliated: _0_      Absolute Dimit: _1_    Deaths:   _0_ 

  

Proposed for membership  

Matt Pelphrey proposed by Tom Swanson  

Sharon Osborne proposed by Carol Brown Smith  

Nate Mogensen proposed by Bruce Mogensen  

Deb Steiner proposed by Bill Bailey  

  

Our current membership total:   253 

Currently Delinquent:   _66_ 

PER Message  
To All Brainerd Elk 615 Members:  

Sadly, we note Past Exalted Ruler Don Stang's passing on March 16, 2015 from cancer.  Don was Lodge Secretary for many 

years and also spear-headed the Elk's Crow Wing County Fair Booth.  Don cared deeply about the Elks, and his involvement 

and participation, will be greatly missed.  

Services for Don will begin with visitation on May 1st, from 4:00 PM - 8:00 PM, at Halverson Johnson Funeral Home, in 

Brainerd.  The Elk's Lodge of Sorrow will be at 8:00 PM that evening.  We hope you can be there to participate in this    

function for Don.  The memorial service will be held the following morning, May 2nd, at 11:00 AM at Trinity Lutheran 

Church.   

In other news, The Elk's Lodge 615 and PER's provides major sponsorship for the Brainerd Lakes Area Good Samaritan 

Bowl "Family Fun Bowl". The Good Samaritan Bowl is another community activity that raises money for the local Good 

Samaritan Society. The Society assists our senior citizens in several locations, including facilities in Brainerd, Nisswa and 

Pine River.  Some members have been Elks and they certainly deserve our support.  Two Elks bowling teams will be made 

up of Veterans attending Central Lakes College. They will be bowling at Jack's House, located at 300 Highway 25 South 

Brainerd, May 3rd and 4th.  

Also, a thank you to all who support our PER sponsored first Sunday of the month breakfasts!   We have                          

another breakfast on Sunday, May 4th.  Serving starts in the Elks Club Rooms, at 8:00 AM, and ends at 12:00 Noon.  As you 

know, the food is great, it is ordered from a menu at a reasonable price.  Plan to attend. 

See you at the Elks. 

Jim Runberg, PER 

President of the Past Exalted Rulers  

Secretaryôs Report 

Membership payments are slowly coming in, but we still have quite a few members who have not paid 

dues for the 2015-2016 Elks year. Please get these in as soon as possible. I will be sending out monthly 

reminder bills starting in May. It will save us all a headache if you pay now. 

Life members pay $58.00 plus $5.00 or more for Elks National Foundation (goes towards youth    

scholarships) and $3.65 or more to go toward the Elks Youth Camp for a total of $66.65. Regular  

members pay $90.50 dues plus the ENF and camp fees for a total of $99.15. Thank you. 

Respectfully submitted, Shannon Dehen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday May 2   

starting at  3 pm  

§ Best Hat Contest 

§ Games and Prizes 

§ Refreshments 



   

Promise of Respect 

By Hailey Turner-Hubbard 

Forestview Middle School, 7th Grade 

When I put my hand on my heart, look up at the flag, and recite the Pledge of Allegiance, Iôm reminded 

of the respect and love I have towards my country. I think of the soldiers that have sacrificed           

everything, including their lives, so that the citizens of America are able to live freely. There are two 

things in the Pledge of Allegiance that really stand out for me. The Pledge states that we are ñone     

nation, under God.ò I believe this means that we have the right to believe in whomever or whatever we 

please. Without soldiers fighting for us, thereôs a chance I wouldnôt have that liberty. This also reminds 

me that our nation was founded on religion. I believe this goes towards many religions, not just    

Christianity. It tells me that our country comes from many different religious backgrounds, but weôre 

still one united nation. I think the pledge is also a promise. Itôs my promise that Iôll be loyal to my 

country and the values it was founded on. Iôm also promising to honor my country and the soldiers that 

have fought for it. To show my loyalty I can participate in governmental things such as voting. Iôm too 

young for that, so for now I can study our nations history. Our nation wouldnôt be what it is today if we 

didnôt keep this promise. By saying the Pledge of Allegiance, Iôm reminded of my love and respect  

towards my home, The United States of America  

Congratulations to Hailey as she placed first at the state evaluations and her essay has been sent to   

nationals. At the state level she receives $400 and a participation plaque. 

Another Brainerd essay, that of Kestlyn Willert, received a 3rd place finish at state. She receives a $200 

check and plaque. Congratulations to Kestlyn. Both girls attend Forestview Middle School 7th grade. 

 

Congratulations to Hailey as she placed 

first at the state evaluations and her    

essay has been sent to nationals. At the 

state level she receives $400 and a     

participation plaque.  

 

Another Brainerd essay, that of Kestlyn 

Willert, received a 3 rd place finish at 

state. She receives a $200 check and 

plaque. Congratulations to Kestlyn. 

Both girls attend Forestview Middle 

School 7 th grade.  



   

Cody Tusler and 

Peter Wells are  

the Pine Tree  

Districtôs newest 

Eagle Scouts. 

Brainerd Elks 

Lodge served their 

54th banquet at   

the Volunteer & Eagle Scout Recognition Dinner held at 

the First Lutheran Church. 

Eagle Scout Wells is a member of Boy Scout Troop 45 

earned his award on November 17, 2014. 

Eagle Scout Tusler was awarded his Eagle on October 

20, 2014. He is a member of Boy Scout Troop 43. Both 

Eagles are from Brainerd. Pictured are Herman Wisneski 

was the recipient of an award for Appreciation of 40 

years of Service to Scouting; Cody Tusler; Peter Wells 

and Bill Bailey, Exalted Ruler holding the Eagle plaque 

presented to the Brainerd Elks for 54 years of continuous 

Outstanding Service to Scouting. 

Brainerd Elks has sponsored the Kiwanis Builders Club Bowling Pin Art Project this year. Pictured are Jeff McArthur  

holding the Elk while Bill Bailey and James Van Duyn sport oversized muskie jig replicas. Good Samaritan Society      

sends a Special thanks to the Brainerd Elks for sponsoring two veteran teams at Good Sam Bowl. Stop by Jackôs House    

on Sunday, May 3 @ 2:00 pm for the CLC Veterans Resource Center team (Lane 8) and Monday, May 4 at 3 pm               

to cheer on the Forestview Builders Club bowlers (Lane 1-6) and Central Lakes College Veterans Club (Lane 7)                 

as they bowl  for Elks #615. 

Pig Latin  
     Allow me to introduce myself; I am Phineas Poindexter Porcine 

III, also known as Pinky the Pig.  I spend all my time on the bar at the 

club waiting for you to put in your loose change.  This column and 

future columns will tell you about the Minnesota Elks Memorial Fund, 

Penny-A-Day and what is happening at the Minnesota Elkôs Youth 

camp.   

     Penny-A-Day is the main funding vehicle for Minnesota Elkôs Me-

morial fund.  The fund is the main funding source for the         Minne-

sota Elks Youth camp.  The Minnesota Elkôs Youth camp is the Minne-

sota Elkôs association major project.  The camp is for deserving chil-

dren from all over Minnesota.  The camp is a weeklong camp for de-

serving boys and girls 9 to 13 years old.  The camping season is from 

the 1st week of June through the 1st week in August.   

     Penny-A-Day was started by Past State President, Floyd Spence in 

1972.  Floydôs idea was very simple; put a penny-a-day away for a year 

from each member in Minnesota, enough money could be    raised to 

cover the entire cost of the youth camp. Remember this was when gas 

cost .50 per gallon, a truck cost $3500.00,  you could buy a house for 

$20,000.00. Things have changed but the concept of a penny-a-day is 

still a good idea.  

     In the future I will tell you what the status of the Memorial fund, the 

contributions made by this lodge in the last year and the history of this 

lodge for the Penny-A-Day contributions.  

     Remember ñFeed The Pigò 

Gabriella Haire has 

advanced to the finals 

of the Elks National 

Foundationôs Most 

Valuable Student. The 

top 20 in the nation 

will find out by the 

time you read this 

where they have 

placed in pursuit of 

the coveted $50,000 

scholarship r ide. 

Gabby has already 

been guaranteed a 

$20,000 assist. She is 

the first Brainerd Lodge entrant to advance this far in 

the selection process. Congratulations Gabby! Elk 

members donôt forget to attend the Scholarship and 

Student of the Month Awards   banquet; May 7 at 6:00 

pm. Miss Minnesota Savanna Cole will be the guest 

speaker. Let the lodge (829-2643) know you are       

planning to attend this event at First Lutheran Church. 

Lodge officers for the 2015 -2016 year are (l -r)  
James Runberg, Leading Knight; Dan Graven, Loyal 
Knight; Bill Bailey, Exalted Ruler; Scott Longanecker, 
Trustee; Shannon Dehen, Secretary; James Dehen, 
Treasurer, William Kronstedt, Lecturing Knight; James 
Van Duyn, Chaplain; Mark Wheeler, Tiler; and Herman 
Wisneski, Esquire. 



   

Soccer Shoot 

The local "Soccer Shoot" contest for boys/girls will be held on Saturday, May 16th, 

from 9:00 am to 12:30 pm. The contest will take place at the Southdale Soccer Fields 

(High School Soccer Field) off County Road 48. This is the 13th Annual Soccer Shoot 

sponsored by the Brainerd Elks Lodge. The contest is open to all boys/girls between the 

ages of 6-13 (age as of August 1, 2015). We are expecting a good turn-out again this 

year. Some 300 flyers have been distributed to soccer kids enrolled in the area's Spring 

Soccer Program. 

As in the past, we will need many Volunteer Helpers to put on the program from setting 

up, registration, tallying scores, retrieving balls and take down. There will be a sign-up 

sheet on the bar at the Elks, or call Lisa Roberts, chairman at (218) 232-5162 (text 

works best) to volunteer some time to help area youth. A special thank-you to all of 

those that have helped in the past and hope that we can count on you again this year. 

Please sign up early as it does make it a lot easier. 

Kelsi Martini Advances to National Hoop Shoot Event  

Kelsi Martini, Pequot Lakes, captured 4th place at the Elks National Hoop Shoot. She swished 

21 of 25 free throws to tie for third place. In a 4-way shoot off she sank 5/5, 5/5 and 2/5 for her 

finish.  

Kelsi becomes Brainerd Elks Lodge 615 first entry to advance to the Elks National Hoop 

Shoot Event finals in Springfield, MA as she won a shoot-off to place first at the Regional 

event in Iowa City. 

Three Minnesota youth were crowned Regional Champions in Iowa City on March 21. They 

now move on to the final free-throw shooting contest at the Elks National Hoop-Shoot in 

Springfield, Mass, home of the "Basketball Hall of Fame". The Minnesota Elks Association 

sends 3 boys/3 girls from three age divisions to compete against State Champions from      

Wisconsin, Illinois and Iowa in an Elks Regional Hoop Shoot. 

Setting the pace was 9 year old, Kelsi Martini, from Eagle View Elementary School in Pequot 

Lakes. Kelsi hit 8/10 free throws in the 1st round to tie for 2nd place. In the 2nd round, Kelsi 

dialed in, hitting 13/15 free-throws to tie the 1st place leader. In a 1st Place shoot-off, she then 

nailed 5/5 giving her 16 consecutive free-throws to secure 1st Place honors. 

Other notables were 10 year old, Isaac Maddock from Alexandria, hitting 22/25 free-throws 

and 11 year old, Brylee Lingen from Thief River Falls hitting 21/25 and  4/5 in a 1st place 

shoot-off  to win the Regional Hoop-Shoot and advance to the National Hoop-Shoot. 

The first place winners at the National Hoop-Shoot (April 16-19) will get their names inscribed 

at the "Basketball Hall of Fame". 



 
May brings flowers ... and a lot of óElktivitiesô 

A Message from the Grand Exalted Ruler JOHN D. AMEN 

 It is May already and the flowers are here. This is a month packed with ñElktivitiesò. The very first day of the month 

brings with it the due date for the annual survey of charitable programs and the per capita dues payment to Grand Lodge. 

For the annual survey, CLMS will help with the task, but in this paperless world there is still paper that needs to be mailed 

to Chicago so do not delayé. 

Armed Services Day falls on Saturday, May 16 this year. It is another good opportunity to recognize and honor servicemen 

and women on active duty, and our Veterans. Just nine days later comes Memorial Day on Monday, May 25. This special 

day was born to memorialize all American Civil War servicemen who had made the ultimate sacrifice. While it is still   

appropriate to give special recognition to our Veterans who have passed, the day has been broadened to remember all who 

are no longer with usé. 

It is also appropriate to review and adjust Lodge goals for the year ahead. The time to be working on dues collections from 

delinquent Members is now, not next February and March. The earlier we start the more successful we will be. More than 

two-thirds of our membership decline is from Members who fail to pay their duesé. 

Finally, our warm spring weather has finally arrived. Here in Colorado it is ñSpringtime in the Rockiesò ï the most      

beautiful season of all. 

See you on the road. 

  

Get your Elks elevator speech ready! 

By ASHLEY BUCKWELL, Fraternal Committee Member  

Imagine this scenario: You are at the hospital visiting a brother or sister Elk in distress. You are standing in the lobby   

waiting for the elevator. You get on the elevator along with another gentleman. As you press the button for the 10th floor, 

you turn and ask the gentleman to what floor he is going? He responds, ñninth floor, please.ò 

He notices the Elks emblem on your shirt and asks, ñWhatôs an Elk?ò You have the time it takes for the doors to close and 

the elevator to travel nine floors to answer his question before he leaves and you never see him again. 

What do you say? Well-prepared Elks would give their ñElks elevator speech,ò a one-minute, rehearsed sales pitch to ñsellò 

a product or service. 

For example, I could tell my fellow elevator rider: ñThe Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks is a national fraternal  

organization dedicated to serving the community through its charitable works. The Elks have been around since 1868. We 

have more than 800,000 Members and nearly 2,000 Lodges nationwide. Our emphasis is on conducting Youth Programs, 

serving our veterans, and doing charitable work in the community in which we live and work. 

ñWe also provide social opportunities for our Members to enjoy food, drink and camaraderie, while raising funds to      

perform our good deeds. Hereôs my card, give me a call. Iôll buy you lunch at our Lodge, and we can talk more about how 

you can become an Elk.ò 

This prepared speech takes only 38 seconds to deliver. Build your own Elks elevator speech, or use this one. Memorize 

your pitch and practice it in front of a mirror until you have it down pat. So, the next time you are asked, ñWhatôs an Elk?ò 

you are prepared to sell Elkdom and help grow our Order and your Lodge. 

Remember, membership is the lifeblood of Elkdom. 

Thank You  
§ Thank you for your cash donation. It will be used to fund the Brainerd Grad Blast celebration. We greatly appreciate 

your continued support. Sincerely, Brainerd Grad Blast Committee 

§ The Shop would like to say thanks for the burgers. Signed by youth from The Shop 

§ On behalf of the City of Brainerd and the youth which will attend the American Legion School Safety Camp at       

Legionville this summer, we would like to thank you for your generous donation. Your contribution of $250 will help 

to sponsor youth for this most worthwhile event which could not take place without support from our community. 

Once again, thank you for your donation. Sincerely, City of Brainerd James E. Wallin Mayor and Corky McQuiston 

Chief of Police 



 

375 Edgewood Drive N.  

Baxter, MN  

Phone: (218) 828 - 4601  

417 8th Ave. NE  

Brainerd, MN  

Phone: (218) 828 - 1816  

The Elkorama is published monthly by the 

Brainerd Elks Lodge #615. 215 South 6th Street, 

Brainerd, MN 56401  It is mailed  to members, 

widows and  widowers of   members. 

The deadline for anyone wishing to place             

an  article in the June issue of the Elkorama       

will be May 15.  Please email them to                

vanuyns@charter.net or leave  articles at  the  

lodge.   Thank you.  

 

 

 

 

PER Don Stang 
Born March 12, 1932 

Initiated January 10, 1960 
Passed Away March 16, 2015 

 
ñThey have passed into the Light which is beyond 

the valley of the shadow of death.  The places that 

have known them shall know them no more.  But 

their virtues are written upon the tablets of Love and 

Memory and they shall be reverenced for all time as 

true and faithful Elks ñ 

02 Rohlfing, Eric 

     VanWie, Joseph L 

03 Benson, Gary 

04 Ludenia, William R 

05 Mathews, John 

     Molin, Conrad B 

     Tollas, Harry 

06 Newman, James E 

07 Meek, Jeffry L 

12 Andrew, Leland 

14 Engen, Robert A 

     Lundblad, Larry 

15 Berry, M Lorraine 

17 Henry, Marilyn I 

     Schaitberger, Stephen H 

18 Hess, Clifford R 

20 Klapmeier, James E 

     Loge, Gary L 

     Lyscio, Todd 

21 Barker, David L 

22 Derby, Shawn 

     Jiran, Michael 

     Stalker, Robert R 

25 Bower, Ronald W 

     Dullum, T H 

27 Aho, John 

28 Heitkamp, Valori Kay 

 

13th Annual 

 Elks Soccer Shoot 

 

When: Saturday, May 16, 2015 

9:00-12:30 

(Rain Delay date: Saturday, June 6, 2015) 

 

Registration starts at 9:00 

Contest: 9:30-12:30 

***( Contestants can register and shoot anytime between 9:00-12:30)***  

 

Where: Southdale Soccer Fields 

(West of Forestview Middle School on County Road 48 ï Baxter) 

 

Open to boys and girls ages 6-13 years old 

(as of August 1, 2015) 

 

Everyone Welcome!!! 

 

Sponsored by: 

Brainerd Elks Lodge #615, Community Education,  

Brainerd BLAST Soccer Association 

Trustees Tidbits  
A new year and a changing of the guard, Bob    

Verkennes has resigned after so much time on the 

Trustee board, he has been replaced with Scott   

Longanecker. 

Our new bartender is Chris Anderson, who does 

play a good hand of cribbage. 

By the time you receive this, the annual Fishing 

Fling will be in the books as another successful 

event. 

Thank Bob! 

Bruce Mogensen, Trustee Chairman 
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Loyal Knightéééé..Dan Graven, PER 

Lecturing Knightéé...William Kronstedt 

Secretaryééééé.éShannon Dehen  

Treasurerééééé....James Dehen, PER  
EsquireéééééHerman Wisneski, PER 
Chaplainééééé.éJames Van Duyn 

Inner Guardéééé.. Bruce Mogensen 

Tileréééééééé Mark Wheeler  
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EditorééééBrad Busho 

Website: www.BrainerdElks.org 

Email: jjdehen@yahoo.com  

1st Year Trusteeééé...Bruce Mogensen 

2nd Year Trusteeééé. Scott Longanecker 

3rd Year Trusteeééé. Conrad Bye 

4th Year Trusteeééé..Dave Smith 

5th Year Trusteeééé..Jack Antolak 

LODGE/CLUB HOURS:  

Daily 3:00-9:00 

Saturday 12:00-8:00 

S U N M O N T U E W E D T H U F R I  S A T 

     1   
   5:00  

Chefs Choice 

2 
3:00  

Kentucky Derby 

Party 

3 
8:00-12:00 Breakfast  

at the Elks 

4 
5:30 Trustees 

6:30 Lodge meeting 

5          5:30-7:00  

Family Dinner Night. 

Entrée: Meatloaf by  

Social Committee 

6 
All Day Happy Hour  

50 cents off all drinks 

7  5:30-7:00 Burgers by  

Scott Longanecker; 6:00 

Scholarship Banquet @ 

1st Lutheran Church; Youth 
Camp opening 

8 
5:00 Chefs Choice 

Youth Camp opening 

9 
Youth Camp  

opening 

10 
8:00-12:00 Breakfast  

at the Eagles 

11 12   5:30-7:00 Family  

Dinner Night. Entrée: 

Pork Chops in Cream 

Sauce by Tom Swanson 

13 
All Day Happy Hour  

50 cents off all drinks 

14 
5:30-7:00 Burgers 

15 
   5:00  

Chefs Choice 

16 
9:00-12:30 Soccer Shoot 

@ Southdale Field in 

Baxter 

17 
8:00-12:00 Breakfast  

at the VFW  

18 
5:30 Trustees 

6:30 Lodge meeting  

with Initiation  

19         5:30-7:00  

Family Dinner Night. 

Entrée: Walleye by 

Herman Wisneski  

20 
All Day Happy Hour  

50 cents off all drinks 

21 
5:30-7:00 Burgers 

22 
   5:00  

Chefs Choice 

23 

24 
8:00-12:00 Breakfast  

at the Legion 

25 26        5:30-7:00  

Family Dinner Night. 

Entrée:  TBA  

27 
All Day Happy Hour  

50 cents off all drinks 

28 
5:30-7:00 Burgers 

29 
   5:00  

Chefs Choice 

30 

31 
8:00-12:00 Breakfast 

 at the VFW  

      


